

# 

# Published by the Scouill Manufacturing Company for its Employees.

Vol. XXXIII August 1, 1949

No. 15

# Two Forty-Year Awards Presented





Upper photo:-Robert E. Johnson, Assistant, Factory Superintendent, was awarded certificate and pin upon completion of 40 years' continuous service on July 12. President L. P. Sperry makes the presentation as Factory Superintendent J. G. Wolff smiles his approval.

Lower photo: -Libero Pallatino received his 40-year award from Vice-President and General Manager of Waterville Division S. G. Gaillard on July 20. Foreman John MacKellar and Manufacturing Superintendent Fred Senior look on.

# **Cleveland Office Moves** To New Location

Effective August 1, 1949, our Cleveland Office will be located at:

Room 247

6516 Detroit Avenue

Cleveland, Ohio

The telephone number of this office is now Olympic 3434.

### **SERA Annual Meeting** To Be Held August 15

All members of the SERA (all employees of the Main Plant Division) are urged to attend the annual membership meeting to be held at SERA Clubhouse on Monday, August 15, at 8:00 p.m.

Following the reading of the current officers' reports, the Nominating Committee will present a slate of candidates for the coming year. Additional names will then be accepted from the floor.

As the Nominating Committee's meeting was scheduled for Thursday, July 28, (after THE BULLETIN'S deadline date) it is not possible to publish their report before the annual meeting. However, a complete list of the Committee's nominees will be posted throughout the plant.

# **New Assignments**

Mill Products Sales

Vice-President C. P. Goss has announced the following appointment:-

Effective August 1, 1949, Arthur B. Woodward, formerly District Sales Manager of the Boston Office will become District Sales Manager in charge of Mill Products Sales for the Chicago Office.

He will be responsible to Mr. Goss, Vice-President in charge of Mill Products sales.

# **B & F Products**

August 7-11. A display of our Button & Fastener Division products will be exhibited at the Southern Garment Manufacturers Association convention at the Netherland-Plaza Hotel in Cincinnati, Ohio.

August 15-17. A display of our Button & Fastener Division products will be exhibited at the Textile Merchants and Association Industries convention at the Palmer House in Chi-

# **Higher Costs**

Mr. Nathan has belched forth another profound economic dissertation. Of course, it concludes that there is plenty of room for wage increases in selected industries. He would accompany these increases in cost with price cuts. He does say also that some industries can not grant any increase.

A good many people have axes to grind. They will use the Nathan report as a bible. They will go down the line (picket line) for raising costs, whether it be through wage increases or other so-called benefits. Their effort will contribute to higher living costs to replace the general lowering of prices now going on. They will say, "See what a smart boy am I".

The philosophy of those who would raise costs today through wage increases or otherwise is a bit difficult to understand. An increase in productivity allows for increases in wages. An increase in productivity will absorb a limited wage increase. There is no other way of doing so.

Unfortunately, more wages and other benefits that increase manufacturing costs are appealing. Many people feel that such benefits are in their own self-interest. The opposite is true. The one thing that is in the selfinterest of us all is a sound economy. Three times since the war we have seen general wage increases result in spiraling prices. Finally, the resulting high prices started the deflation and unemployment. Seems as if we would learn sometime.

# Retirement Of Six Announced

### One Casting Shop, Five North Mill Men Total 198 Years

Antonio Pellino

ANTONIO PELLINO, North Mill, was added to the Special Retirement List as of August 1, 1949 with a record of forty-seven years of continuous service.

Mr. Pellino first came to work in Scovill's North Rolling Mill in July, 1902. Since 1911 he has served as a muffle helper in the same department.

#### Anthony Zukauskas

After completing almost forty-three years of continuous service, ANTHONY ZUKAUSKAS, North Mill, has been placed on the Special Retirement List as of July 11, 1949.

His entire career in Scovill has been in the North Mill where he has served as a roller and gauger.

#### Julius Matecki

JULIUS MATECKI, veteran of twentynine years' continuous service, has been placed on the Special Retirement List as of July 11, 1949.

With the North Mill since the day he came to Scovill in January, 1920, Mr. Matecki has served as a laborer, slitter's helper, and slitters and trim operator.

#### George Selby

To Be Displayed George Selby, Casting Shop, has joined the ranks of the Scovill Retired Folks as of July 25, 1949 with a service record of twenty-eight years.

In 1921, Mr. Selby was hired as a furnace man on oil fires in the Casting Shop. He was employed in that capacity for twenty years and then became a lineman. Since December 6, 1948 he has been scale clerk in the same department.

#### Joseph Bauzas

Joseph Bauzas, North Mill, has been placed on the Special Retirement

List as of July 11, 1949 with twentysix years of continuous service.

Mr. Bauzas has been a North Mill man throughout his Scovill career. He has served as a rolls helper, blocker, and a sweeper.

#### John Bresnahan

JOHN BRESNAHAN, North Mill, was retired on August 1, 1949 with twenty-five years of continuous Company

First hired in the North Mill as a shearman in September, 1915, Mr. Bresnahan worked intermittently until his continuous service record started in 1924. Except for a year in the East Mill, he has spent his years of service in the North Mill as a muffleman, annealer, supervisor, overhauling machine helper, and bandmaker.

### Schrader-SERA Teams To Meet On August 6

The first game for 1949 in the annual home-and-home softball series between the Schrader Division and the SERA teams will be held on August 6.

The Schrader boys are expected to arrive in Waterbury around 11:00 a.m. They will proceed directly to Woodtick and the game will be played upon their arrival at the Recreation Area.

The Schrader delegation plan to spend the day at the Recreation Area -picnicking, swimming and visiting with the SERA team playing host.

The return match will be arranged for while the Schrader team is here. It will be played at the Schrader team's home field, in Brooklyn.





Published by the Scouill Manufacturing Company for its Employees.

99 Mill Street, Waterbury, Connecticut

Supervisor of Publicity: DAVID S. MORELAND Managing Editor: MARGARET E. FENSKE Staff Artist: TED DEZINNO Contributing Staff:

William Cordelli, Frank Donovan, Dora Mori, Dom Polo, Harry Shewbridge, Betty Young, Charles "Doc" Williams

"We pledge ourselves to investigate thoroughly for accuracy before publication the material presented in THE BULLETIN."

Vol. XXXIII

August 1, 1949

No. 15

# **Lest We Forget**

We humans can at times be most forgetful. Certainly we all remember that old saying — "Here today, gone tomorrow". And how true that saying is! No matter what our accomplishments have been in the field of business, politics, the professions or in our Nation's defense, as soon as we retire or our life span is over, we are soon forgotten by those we have left behind to carry on where we left off.

We who remain active here in Scovill want our retired associates to know that we have not forgotten. Because of their technical skills and the efficient management of our executives, Scovill has earned the title of "Masters of Metal". We who remain are enjoying the benefits of the above noted skills and efficient management.

No, we have not forgotten and you can be sure that we will never forget our one-time associates now retired. It is the hope of all of us that you are happy in your retirement and that you are enjoying good health. By following your hobbies and visiting with your retired associ-

ates, you can enjoy many happy years of retirement.
So, we say to you all—John, George, Joseph, Carl, Domenic, Eugene, Russ, Burt, Harry, Tracy, Tom, Ida, Bill, Elizabeth, Clarence, Katherine, Harriet, Jeannette, Fred, Patrick, Vincenzo, Grace, Karl, Peter, Laura, Margaret, Francis, Philip, Nicholas, Arthur, James, Helen, Ellen, Tony, Guglielmo, Jeremiah, Julia, Otto, Agnes, David, Jennie, May, Marco, Nathaniel, Kristo, Louise, Katie, Santi, Henry, Nathan, Ernest, Minna, Abraham, Napoleon, Alex, Cornelius, Michael, Dennis, Orson, Harvey, Garrett, Cyrus, Wilbur, Sirgay, Kazimeras, Chrysostom, Antanas, Rocco, Catherine, Budd, Lacy, Luigi, Leo, Alpheus, Sarah, Giuseppe, Jerry, Levere, Antoni, Ivan, Eduardo, Boris, Alexander, Anna, Edna, Josephine, Pasquale, and to many other retired employees—

God Speed and many more happy years of retirement.

# Keep Hands Away From Machinery



Two very important safety rules, which operators of machines should remember at all times, are shown here by Mary Kirk of the Closing Room.

First—in order to keep hands safe, all guards must be put back into position before work is started. The one pictured is transparent but is outlined in white to show its position. By pushing the barrier guard back into its proper position, hands are kept away from dangerous moving machine parts.

Second—never, never reach into a

machine with your fingers. The hand tool called a "pick" (in Mary's left hand) is used to remove small objects from within the machine. This keeps hands in a safe position.

By using guards which are provided on machines and, also, the proper tools, the dangers of moving machinery are eliminated.

mor heat dickness TABLE TAKE SALT TABLETS & WATER

# **Knowing Proper Care When Injury Occurs**

When an injury occurs it is important to know which things must be done and which things should not be

Persons with minor cuts, bruises, splinters, etc. not resulting from a serious fall, blow or other violent accident may be directed to a plant hospital with a hospital pass. Usually an escort is not needed in such cases.

While serious accidents are infrequent, they could happen at any time, anywhere. There are certain fundamental points all should remember when rendering assistance. Briefly:

- 1. Don't rush yourself or the injured person.
- 2. Time is very important only in cases of excessive bleeding or when artificial respiration may be required, due to asphyxiation, submersion, or electric shock.
- 3. Get help. If an ambulance or vehicle is wanted, be sure to say clearly where the injured person is located. If injured is carried by stretcher, have at least one spare bearer along to relieve others and to open doors, remove obstacles, etc. Don't rush.

# Trim & Knurl

By Betty Young

All who were out on vacation had a

PHIL COLELLA spent part of her va-

CLARA DUNN entertained guests at her home in Marion.

JOE LAMBO and his family spent all their free time at Woodtick swimming. KITTY STACK had a grand time in Canada.

TOM McCARTHY was in Brooklyn, New York visiting with his sister.

ART PICARD and his wife are motoring through Canada.

We all welcome back FRANK RAG-OZZINO who returned after a threemonth stay in Italy.

We welcome back NICK GRIFFIN who was out because of illness.

4. Usually it is better to delay moving a person who has had a serious

fall or blow and to have a hospital

attendant come to the location.

- 5. Keep injured person warm and lying down to help prevent shock and fainting. An unconscious person should never be forced to take anything by mouth.
- 6. Never transport a seriously injured person on a jitney or other hard riding inadequate vehicle.
- 7. Shock is not easily recognized. It may occur to persons with seemingly minor injuries. It may be brought on by mishandling the injured. For this reason it must not be assumed that a person who has had a serious fall or blow or electric shock was "lucky".

Such cases should be sent directly to a plant hospital for proper examination. All possible consideration and care should be rendered to anyone who may have a hard fall, receive a severe blow or electric shock.

# Happy About It All



These good-looking lads, who don't seem to mind posing for their picture, are the sons of Marie Botelle, of Slide Fastener. The boys are: David, age 2, and Thomas, age 7.

# Service Awards

L. Pallatino Here 40 Years



Libero Pallatino, Waterville Division, celebrated 40 years of continuous Scovill service on July 20, 1949.

Mr. Pallatino has been an employee of the Waterville Division Plating Room throughout his forty years of Scovill service. He came to this country from his native Italy in 1909 and shortly thereafter went to work in the Waterville Division. Most of his time there has been spent as a plater although he also worked as a roll barrel operator for approximately four years.

#### 25-Year Award



Dan Zadorozney, of the Wire Mill, completed 25 years of continuous Scovill service on July 27, 1949.

Mr. Zadorozney has been employed in the Wire Mill during most of his twenty-five years of service here. Although he first came to Scovill in 1919, due to several periods away from the plant, his continuous service record was started on July 27, 1924. He has served as coarse wire drawer, shaped wire drawer, draw bench helper in the Tube Mill, bull block operator, and his present work on shaped wire rolls.

# **Reeves Competition**

The Reeves Fishing Competition open to all employees will be held on the following Saturdays: August 20, September 10 and 24 and October 8. Fishing will start at 8 a.m. and finish at 6 p.m.

The drawing for boats will be held at the Indoor Rifle Range at Woodtick on August 16, September 6 and 20 and October 4 at 7 p.m.

All interested get in touch with Jim Littlejohn of the Cost Office.

# Are You A Voter?

With Election Day in Waterbury coming up on November 8, 1949, the Voters Service Committee of the Waterbury League of Women's Voters brings to our attention these important facts about voting privileges.

To vote in Waterbury, you must be an American citizen 21 years of age or over; have lived in Connecticut for 12 months, in Waterbury for 6 months.

Voters are made the first Wednesday of every month, and at a special session in October, preceding election. Watch papers for dates.

Absentee Voting. Absentee ballots are used if a voter is ill or absent from town on Election Day. Apply to the City Clerk for a ballot, have it signed and notarized.

According to law — if you do not vote at least once in four years, you will lose your vote and will have to be made a voter again.

Be sure to vote. Be sure to think before you vote. Remember, you are a free voter in a free democracy. Use this power wisely.

# A Ride Out "To The Country"

Wednesday, July 20—I'm sure you all remember that day. It was the day of those severe electrical storms. It started out bright and early that morning to be a hot and muggy day. Along about 10:30 a.m. yours truly decided it was too warm to stick around in the city and a good time to look into the possibilities of cooling off at the Woodtick Area.

Coming in to the Area across Nichols road from Wolcott Street, we noticed some of the employee-gardens. Wondering how they were doing in this dry spell, we ventured to drive around a bit. It was surprising to see how many were doing real well in spite of the weather. Of course a few looked as though the gardeners had given up hope of producing very much and these plots looked sick indeed. Evidently some of the gardeners mix work with pleasure — several shady spots have been cleared out and picnic tables set up.

The Rod and Gun Club have done a nice job at the Skeet Range. I understand they planted grass seeds in some of the barren sections. It looks fine and as if it gets plenty of use.

#### Looking In At The Day Camp

We arrived at the Parking Area just as the Day Camp was enjoying its rest period. The kids had just come from their morning session of swimming in-STRUCTIONS. They were enjoying a bottle of chocolate milk and taking things easy. It was a pretty warm day so no tiring activities were planned.

As we left the area, one group (11-12 years of age) were leaving, under the supervision of "Chief" Harry Grover, for a hike through the woods. This the kids enjoy. We ran into this same group a little later. One of the youngsters told me he was "learning all the trees". Only, it seems, Chief had tried to show them what poison ivy was like and they couldn't find any! He sounded disappointed but I'm sure the kids are really much better off (and parents happier) knowing the Area has been cleared of ivy.

Another group (8-10 year olds), under the supervision of "Sergeant" Al Evans and "Mate" Virginia Buckley, were preparing to head off in another direction to find a nice shady spot for a marshmallow roast. The youngest ones (6-7 years) were quietly sitting in the large cool room of Headquarters listening to a story be-

# Press No. 2

By Frank and Bill

We're glad to see ROSE MORSE back with us after an illness.

JIM FOLEY has a cottage down at the shore for the summer. He commutes back and forth every day. Recently while on his way to work his battery box broke and his battery was all over the road. JIM left the car there and hopped a bus to work. Good thing the buses are running, JIM. Have a nice vacation.

FRANK DONOVAN is the proud papa of a second daughter born recently.
BEATRICE LAFONDE visited Canada on her two-weeks off. Hope you had a fine time, BEA . . . THERESA TROPASSO went to New York for a couple of days and took in a couple of Yankee games — and good games they were too.

CATHERINE YOUNG, ANGELO GRASSO, CHARLIE CHRZANOWSKI and ROSE COPPOLA have also had their "away from it alls."

FRANCES HEALY is going on vacation soon. She'll putter around in her garden and help it grow.

MARIE (POSA) and JULIUS SAN-TORA are back from their honeymoon. They visited Washington, New York and Atlantic City.

FRANK BUTWILL is also going on vacation soon.

ing read by "Skipper" Harriet Velms. Over at the Swimming Area — we

Over at the Swimming Area — we passed genial Joe Altieri, "guardian of the gate." Although it was just about 11:00 o'clock, at least 100 people were already sunbathing, in swimming, or welcoming the breeze in the shaded areas. More than half of the picnic tables were decked with picnic baskets.

We were really astonished at the job required of the lifeguards. Under leadership of Dick Hinchey, they're doing a marvelous job. They're on their toes every minute. Younger kids have to be warned about trying to swim out to the big raft and watched to make sure they don't try it — older "kids" have to be cautioned about fooling around on the big raft, a practice which makes it unpleasant and unsafe for others.

We also rode around to the new airfield recently set up by the Model Club. They have had quite a bit of work in clearing the section but one circle is completed and already in use.

Yes, most certainly Woodtick is the ideal spot to get away from the heat. The facilities available are the best around these parts, and kept in fine condition — the supervision is excellent, easing parents' minds about young swimmers. If only all users of these facilities would do their part to help keep up these high standards. A little thought would eliminate some of the careless actions which seem so little and yet mean so much.

A final word from just another employee who is grateful for the privilege of having such an ideal spot to relax — remember, this Area is for your enjoyment — won't you help to keep it at its present high standards?

# **Training Course**

Two Graduate In July



Charles Ambrozaitis graduated as a Toolmaker on July 31, 1949 and has been assigned to the Button Eyelet Tool Room. A graduate of Leavenworth High, he served in the Army.



Francis Durham, graduated as a Machinist on July 24, 1949. He has been assigned to the Button Tool Room. Francis attended Wilby High and served in the Armyduring the war.

SERA Golf Tourney
Ralph Daddasio took first prize in

Ralph Daddasio took first prize in the SERA mid-summer golf tournament with a low gross of 76. Leonard Corrado was a close second with 77.

Forty-six players participated in the contest at the East Mountain Golf Course on Saturday, July 16. Refreshments were enjoyed in the picnic grove connected with the course.

Kickers prizes went to:—Bernard Commerford, Bronis Zupkas and Leonard Corrado.

Golf balls were awarded to Howard Kraft, Bert Dillon, Robert Shove, and Fred Wilson.

# 176 Years' Service -- Over 176 Fish





Presenting evidence of their fish story — these six members of the New York Sales Office, who total 176 years of Scovill service, caught over 176 fish between 6 a.m. and 1 p.m. on a Saturday in June. Pictured is a part of their catch of weak fish— a large number of porgies were also brought in.

Well satisfied with their trip to Peconic Bay the men smile contentedly and pose for the cameraman—standing, left to right:—Ralph Dawson, Ed Callanan, Walter Taft, Herman Von Frank, Joe Stassen and (in front) Herb Edelmann.

# Scovill Rod & Gun Club Fishing Contest Held On Saturday, July 23



Approximately fifty members of the Rod & Gun Club took part in the annual Fishing Contest which was held at Woodtick on Saturday, July 23.

Every type of lure and bait was tried but it was just one of those days that fishermen experience—"fish not biting". There were no Pickerel, Black Bass or Trout caught. The best catch was a large turtle hooked by the Canadians but Roger Huot got "scared" of its company and let it go. If the fishermen had no fish, the majority had a good suntan to show for the day.

The winners of the contest were as follows: Perch-Frank Bojarski, 1st prize; Fred Ensminger, 2nd prize; George Ventor, 3rd prize . . . Calico Bass-

. Bullhead-William Soden, 1st prize; Stanley John Degnan, Sr., 1st prize . . Verseckas, 2nd prize; Joseph Aleksinas, 3rd prize.

Shown above (left to right) are: Stanley Vereskas, Charlie Semetas, Frank Shimkus and John Degnan bringing in their "catch" for the day. The small lad is Roger Hart who was the proudest fisherman. He's the grandson of our genial caretaker. Next, are John Degnan, Herb Eastwood, Les Hart and Jim Littlejohn watching Charlie Semetas getting the chain ready to hook up Hubbard's catch. Last, Norm Raeburn, Frank Shimkus and Stanley Verseckas look on as John Degnan proudly poses with the Tube Mill delegation catch of the day.

# Fishing With Doc

By "Doc" Williams

Looks like BLUE-fishing this fall. Large schools are reported off Delaware, headed this way. They should be in the race about the middle of August.

Large schools of TUNA are reported off Block Island.

SWORDFISH are beginning to surface

off Block Island. Les Hart, Cutting, and Earl Holihan,

General Training, are the best "heave and hall" fishermen I have ever seen.

Les Young, Sales, likes to do his fishing in bare feet—seldom wears boots.

Bob Minor, Photo Lab, likes BULL-HEAD fishing—likes to eat them, too.

It is surprising how many fishermen like

to catch fish but don't eat them.

If fishing sounds like a "cheap" sport get a load of this (for a party of ten):—

Live shrimp for bait	6.00
Clams for bait Sand worms	2.00
Total	\$71.00

#### The Trout Season

Good news for TROUT fishermen. The Conn. State Board of Fisheries & Game have announced the extension of the TROUT season on the following streams in this area until October 31, 1949: Litchfield area-Housatonic River and Salmon Creek; Hartford area—Farmington River (west branch of the river).

TROUT fishing season in lakes and ponds — for brook, brown, rainbow and lake TROUT will close on October 31,

A few SNAPPER BLUES have been taken in nets near New Haven—about 4 inches long, which is a good size. A larger school of larger fish will be here later next month.

PORGIES are running well off East Haven, 2nd breakwater at Guilford, and Light House Point. They're biting on

sand worms and clams.
You can get all the sand worms you want at Halls, West Haven, at 35c a

PERMIT No. 123

WATERBURY, CONN.

DAID

U. S. POSTAGE

Rene Deschene and his son, Marcel, formerly of Hot Forge, came in on Saturday, July 23, with 154 porgies, 15 eels, 6 flatfish, 2 small blackfish. All were caught on sand worms-off 2nd breakwater at Savin Rock.

### For Sale

Maple bed with spring and mattress, like new. Call 3-4736.

GE Handy Hot electric diaper washer,

just right for vacationists, good condition, \$15. Call 3-5092.

Power lawn mower, reasonable. Call

Power lawn mower, reasonable. Call 3-1608 after 4 p.m.
White Bengal combination oil and gas stove, table top, four-burner. Call 5-7500 after 6 p.m.
Cast iron Dutch oven, floor bridge lamp. Call 3-7607 after 3 p.m.
Baby's stroller and rocker, reasonable, good condition. Call 5-6242.
Automatic coal stoker with all controls, \$75. Call 3-7833.

Oueen Bengal Suntan coal burner: new

Queen Bengal Suntan coal burner; new Perfection oil stove, five burners, white enamel. Call Watertown 929.

1935 Buick coach, any reasonable offer accepted. Call ext. 2195.

1936 Chevrolet coupe, very reasonable. Call 3-1293.

Combination Bengal stove with 7 in. burner, used six months; Florence parlor stove with 9 in. burner. Call 4-3893 after 4 p.m.

Collie puppies, exceptionally fine lit-ter of males and females, 6 weeks old, American Kennel Club registered. Call

3-3836.

White combination oil and gas range with coveralls. Call 3-3850.

White combination oil and gas stove, table top, good condition. Call 6-0041.

Ice box for cottage; tubs with stand and faucets; 26" girl's bicycle. Call 5-0650 after 4 p.m.

#### Tenants Wanted

September 1 or sooner—five rooms (three bedrooms), first floor apartment, oil heat and automatic hot water, ideal country living. Call Washington 697.

#### Rod & Gun Club

Tickets are now available for the annual outing of the Rod & Gun Club to be held at Woodtick on Saturday, August 27, starting at 10 a.m.

Skeet competition will be held before noon and casting events in the afternoon. There will be money prizes

Plans include plenty of food and refreshments. Tickets are \$2 each.

# **Classified Ads**

Wanted To Buy

A Pedometer. Call ext. 781. Used piano. Call 5-5974.

Ride Wanted

From Hitchcock Lake at 6 a.m. daily.

# Girls' Club News

By Dora Mori

Well, get out your organdy gown and your best beau for the summer semi-formal is nearly upon us. Here are the essentials: Time—9 p.m. to 1:00 a.m., Place—Hopbrook in Naugatuck, Date— August 13, Orchestra—Tommy Thomas. Need we more of an inducement!

Here's another nice thing that will be happening to the Girls' Club members soon — the Annual Clambake on Sun-day, September 18 at Woodtick. We want to see all our new members out there too!

Recently our president, BETTY AF-FELDT, was our gracious hostess at a Hot Dog Roast given for the Council Members at Lake Quassapaug.

Here's a little incident worth noting. Being picked up in a car is certainly an everyday happening, but being picked up in a motorboat is something new. May we have an explanation of this LU-CILLE, ROBERTA, BARBARA and

Like to see a play at the Litchfield Summer Theatre? Entertainment Chair-man Lucille Pepin is arranging for a special bus to take members and friends to see a popular play. You'll be given one week's notice of the date and play. Tickets will be reserved for you. It will possibly be on a Tuesday night. Club members will be contacted as usual—

others may invite at Employee Active others may inquire at Employee Activities Office.

Vacationing
With tears in my eyes, I bid adieu to
EVELYN PAOLONI, Automotive Sales; SUE GUARRERA, D & C Sales; and JEAN OSTROSKI, Insurance; for they have been in Hyannis, Cape Cod for two whole weeks! Nothing short of a bang-up time will be had by all three I'm

MARY and CATHERINE BRICK B & F Production, are board-walking it at Atlantic City.

ANN DRAGO, Screw Products Sales, has had the call of the Big City. It's a week in New York for ANN

LOUISE LONGO, CTO, will be at Silver Sands in Milford with friends. May I add at this time — look out for beach-combers, LOUISE!

#### Illness

We were sorry to hear that two of our club members have been ill recently. RUTH TOURANGEAU, Planning, has been out for a week but is with us once again. AGNES CLEVELAND, Waterville, is still out ill but well on the road

# **Looking Out East**

By Harry Shewbridge

#### 112 Building

First and sixth floors—Thanks to the SERA, Leonard Nardozzi (age 8) and Billy Shewbridge (age 7) are spending some very happy days at Camp Woodtick. They say it's swell.

Second and third floors-The topic of the week is the Slide Fastener romance. A year ago, THERESA CHARPENTIER and MICHAEL KILLIAN met and, on this their First Anniversary, he presented to her a diamond. Good luck to you

Fourth floor—On Saturday, July 23, AGATHA YOKSA spent four pleasant hours flying to Florida where she will spend two weeks visiting her sister. May every day be a happy one, AGATHA.



By Dom Polo

Hello friends! I'm back again after a pleasant trip to Canada and Lake George.

It was certainly one swell vacation.

ED BROWN returned after spending two weeks soaking up sun and vitamins at Cape Cod. ED has a new saying—"Life can be beautiful."

Congratulations to MR. and MRS. HORACE BURR on a new addition to the family. It's a girl! Guess you'll have to trade in your Austin, HORACE.

The Rod Mill was well represented at a golf tournament held at East Mountain recently. BERT DILLON walked away with a prize. However, I understand that before the prizes were drawn, BERT had put some glue on the fingers of the party doing the drawing. Would you please tell FRANKIE SABIS the kind of glue you used, BERT.

### Ten-Year Awards

Certificates and silver anniversary pins have been awarded to the following upon completion of ten years' continuous Company service:

Anthony M. Strumski, Casting Shop, and John Gayer, Tinsmiths, as of July 21; J. S. Blower, Electrical, as of July 24; Helen R. Sirignano, Closing, as of July 25; Earl C. Murgatroy, North Mill Finishing, as of July 30; Molly Cipriano, Cutting Room, as of July 31; Thurston Merriman, Waterville, as of July 17, 1949.

POSTMASTER—If addressee has removed and new address is known, noutly sender, Depr. B, on Form 3547, postage for which is guaranteed by the sender.

Return Postage Guaranteed 99 Mill Street, Waterbury, Conn.

SCOVILL MANUFACTURING COMPANY